
RICHARDSON’S BAY REGIONAL AGENCY 

ITEM 3.a.ii 
 

STAFF REPORT 

 

For the meeting of February 10, 2022 
 
To:  Board of Directors 

From:  Jim Malcolm, Acting Harbormaster 

Subject:  Harbormasters Report 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:  

Receive and file 

 

Reporting Period January 4, 2022 Through February 4, 2022 
 
 
Vessel metrics.  
 

71 Number of vessels in anchorage excluding transient vessels 
 

1 Number of transient vessels in anchorage 

4 Number of floating homes 

76 Total Number of vessels, transient vessels and floating homes as of January 4, 2022 

64 Number of vessels inside the Eel Grass Protection zone 

 
Significant events: 
 
 A Tsunami event occurred on January 15, 2022 producing minor wave action and extreme tidal 
ranges and periods for the morning and afternoon of the 15th.  While no significant damage 
occurred during this event, the event proved the effective communication and participation staff 
has within the Marin County EOC.  Word of the Tsunami was received by staff and immediate 
attempts were made to contact anchor out vessels via text message and staff coordinated with 
Marin County Fire and Sheriffs deputies for waterborne support and observation.  
 
One new vessel was brought the anchorage and was subsequently surrendered at the Army 
Corps of Engineers Debris yard and disposed of.  
 
Staff has coordinated with Marin County Sherriff for increased joint patrols of the anchorage.  
Objective with the coordination is for at minimum two joint patrols per week.  Efforts are 
ongoing.    


